LSSC (LIBRARY STAFF SUPPORT COMMITTEE) Meeting Minutes 4-25-24
I. Approve March Minutes – decided to ask about a few points first and then approve via email
II.- Liaison Reports – 
· Admin – no meeting
· Life Sciences – hired 8 students – all approved early for next year, and will work an hour this year to set them up – Prairie Research Institute Librarian interviews happening
· Physical Science – met and found Jeffrey’s term expires in June, but he anticipates returning for a second term
· Special Collections – met -  mostly discussed internal plans for move to new building and how the spaces might be shared
· IAS – Dean Stewart finally got to come to the meeting – mostly a session getting to know what folks do and who they are
· CPS – didn’t meet – nothing else to report
· A & H – this meeting was a round robin of what each unit was working on – Poetry event/deduping/moving books/pop-up library/new exhibits/acquiring facsimile of Aesop’s Fables originally owned by the Medici
· Social Sciences – didn’t meet

A. AC Meeting 4/ 15/ 24- 
1. Volunteer policy- not accepting volunteers (grandfathered in current [2] volunteers)
2. Travel reimbursement policy- provide reimbursement for 100% remote travel to campus for up to one week - must live outside 90 miles - 
3. Next AC meeting: scheduled 5/20/24- Any Agenda Topics – none mentioned – email Dulcie for any that come up

B. EC Meeting- LSSC/LCP portion canceled due to lack of agenda items 4/22/24 - next scheduled meeting 5/27/24 - Any Agenda Topics? – talk to Melanie for better understanding of the note in minutes from March about CS staff going to Division meetings - 
C. Faculty Meeting 4/24/24- 
1. Dean’s update - extending professional development funds to include coverage of memberships for faculty and AP/CS Professionals - discussion brought up of extending funds to cover childcare during extended conferences will be discussed with council of deans- discussion of including unit heads in annual faculty reviews
2. Mentoring and evaluation framework - Chris Prom- recommendations to move faculty evals to PTAC and FRC, and make peer review committees into mentor groups- discussion of mentor training and mentee training/guidelines/ timelines
3. Specialized Faculty documentation- Jennifer Tepper- Library coming in line with campus to include documentation and promotion and evaluation guidelines for specialized faculty.  Specialized faculty include categories of- visiting, clinical, and research.  Chris Wiley- discussed the percentage of weight for evaluation reviews Librianship, Research, and service categories.  Standards for evaluation will remain the same
4. Communication coming soon regarding decisions made on the 41 positions
III. May elections- divisions requested this even year - Area Studies (with Mortenson Center), Arts & Humanities, Central Public Services, Physical Science & Engineering, Residence Hall Libraries and Technical Services Divisions. The Administrative Services (staff not covered by other divisions) Committee member serves an ex officio role. Edit? – yes – current Tech Services reps serve through 2025 – we do need to actively drum up interest – Dulcie will send email

IV. Two comments from staff-
A.  4/11/2024
Mini fridge and sink for mothers’ room- follow up with Melanie-request sent to facilities for fridge sink is more complicated – Fridge is presently in place – perhaps we could leave a note in the room about the sink issue to let folks know that this part was heard as well, but is more complicated

B. 4/18/2024
The Library should encourage - not require - masking during large group events and/or create events that accommodate disabled, immunocompromised, or otherwise vulnerable members of the library community. Administrative officials and group leaders should set an example of community care that other staff can follow.- follow up to Admin? Communications? Events coordinator? – Decided to talk to HR – most folks agreed that with a hybrid event like the one discussed, folks who had issues would choose the zoom option over the in-person option. Also noted that masks for speakers pose accessibility issues for non-hearing folks
Additional:  
· Kudos to the committee regarding the hot water in the bathroom issue – side note that Karen also gave an in-person thanks to Dean Stewart when they chatted at the Bronze Tablet event – more kudos to Melanie for getting that fridge into the mothers’ room so quickly.  Well done all.   
· Mortenson Center looking for volunteers for June 5th event – sign up by May 3rd

